Protecting Older People From Unwanted Traders 

Say 'No' to doorstep traders and bogus callers - that's the message to residents in Fleet and surrounding areas as part of Hampshire County Council's Protecting Older People (POP) project in Hart.
 
The 'POP' project has been launched in Hart District (15 July 2008) by the County Council's Trading Standards Service in response to the growing number of unsolicited traders who turn up at people's homes, especially to those of older residents. The scheme, which is in partnership with the County Council's Adult Services Department, police and other local organisations, helps to raise awareness of the types of tricks some cold callers can play. 

Through 'POP', older residents are advised on how to handle unexpected callers. They receive 'Safe & Sound' booklets, which give general consumer and safety information, and a list of telephone numbers to use to check the identity of cold callers. Handy reversible stickers are also available, featuring a warning to rogue traders on one side and a three step guide on dealing with cold callers on the other. Speakers from Hampshire County Council's Community Projects Team are also available to give free talks to clubs and groups on how to handle a visit by a doorstep trader.

There are many types of scams operated by bogus traders, the most common is a knock at the door with the offer of emergency repair work to the householder's home, and an offer that seems to be a reasonable price for the job. The trader then demands payment, which can be much higher than the original quote, for work that either has not been completed or is of a poor standard.

There are also incidents such as distraction burglaries where one caller keeps the householder occupied while another steals items from the house. In some cases these callers can pretend to be representatives of legitimate organisations such as a council or utility company.

Leader of Hampshire County Council, Cllr Ken Thornber, said: "These incidents by rogue traders and distraction burglars can not only take people's hard earned money but may also lead to a breakdown of their self-confidence and a loss of their independence. 

"The project is not about turning away legitimate callers such as charities or the local Avon representative, but instead is an excellent way to empower older people and the more vulnerable residents in our communities, to give them the tools to deal with unwanted and unexpected callers and prevent them from falling victim to scams and swindles." 

To help consumers find a reliable trader, Hampshire County Council Trading Standards also runs the approved trader scheme 'Buy with Confidence'. All members of the scheme have been independently checked by Trading Standards to ensure they are trustworthy and comply with the law. The directory now contains information on over 400 organisations from more than 100 different trades. 

For more information visit www.buywithconfidence.info or call 01962 833620.

To report any concerns regarding doorstep traders contact the Trading Standards Quick Response team on 08454 04 05 06. Advice on dealing with cold callers can be found at http://www.hants.gov.uk/regulatory/safe/doorstep.html. For talks to clubs or groups call 01962 833620.

